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Dr. Victor Nemechek 
has joined the staff at 
Hoxie Medical Clinic 
and Sheridan County 
Hospital.  Originally from 
Goodland, Dr. 
Nemechek graduated 
from Goodland High in 
1971, attended Kansas 
State University where 
he earned a degree in 
business, and later 
moved to the University 
of Kansas for his 
medical degree.  He 
completed his medical 
residency at Oklahoma 
State University.  Dr. 
Nemechek was a co-
owner of Bluestem 
Medical Clinic where he 
worked for 30 years until 
joining Sheridan County 
Health Complex in July 
of this year.  He has an 
optimistic attitude about 
the potential growth and 
availability of services 
the community may see 
in years to come 
including new 
specialists and advance 
medical services to 
eliminate the need for 
patients to travel.  Dr. 
Nemechek planned to 
work in rural medicine 
throughout his medical 
career because he 
strongly believes that 
rural areas are better 
than city.  In his free 
time Dr. Nemechek 
enjoys hunting, fishing, 

Sheridan County Health Complex welcomes Dr. Victor Nemechek, MD and 

Kerri Schippers, APRN to their staff 
 

and spending time with 
his children and their 
families.  Appointments 
can be scheduled in the 
clinic Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday 10:00 to 
3:30 and variably 
Thursday and Friday 
10:00 to 3:30.  
 
Kerri Schippers APRN 
has recently joined the 
staff of Hoxie Medical 
Clinic!  Kerri is a 1991 
graduate of Decatur 
Community High 
School. She attended 
Fort Hays State 
University where she 
received her BSN in 
1994 and MSN and 
APRN degrees in 2000.  
Kerri has three sons: 
Kollyn, Mark, and Luke 

and enjoys golfing, 
watching football, 
spending time with friends 
and family and visiting the 
mountains.  She has 
several years of working 
experience in small towns 
around northwest Kansas 
and thoroughly enjoys 
living and working in rural 
America.  Her first day at 
the Hoxie Clinic was on 
June 28th.  Appointments 
can be scheduled with  
Kerri Monday, Thursday, 
Friday 10:00-4:30, 
Wednesday 1:30-4:30 and 
walk-ins by chance from 
7:00-8:30 am. Kerri will 
also see patients at the 
Selden Community Clinic 
on Wednesdays from 
8:30-12:30 pm. 

 

Pictured: Amanda Volchko, PA-C, Dr. Victor Nemecheck, MD and Kerri Schippers, 
APRN at the Hoxie Medical Clinic, FQHC entrance. 
 

Amanda Volchko, PA-C 
joined the clinic staff in 
February of 2016 and is 
originally from New 
Jersey.  She relocated 
to the area following 
college at Philadelphia 
University in 
Pennsylvania.  She can 
be seen in in the clinic 
Monday10-5:00, 
Tuesday, 10-12:00, 
Wednesday and 
Thursday 10-4:00, 
Friday 10-5:00 and 
walk-ins by chance 7-
8:30 throughout the 
week. 
 



 

 

SCHC Lifeline Page 2 of 12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sheridan County Health Complex Outpatient Specialists 

Specialty: Physician: Schedule: 

Cardiology Dr. Panayotis-Alain Efstratiou, MD 
“Dr. E” 

Monthly: 
First Tuesday of every Month 

Cardiology Dr. Richard Markiewicz, MD Monthly 

General Surgery Dr. Charles Schultz, MD Monthly: 
First Friday of a full week 

General Surgery Dr. Kelly Gabel, DO 
Bi-Monthly: 

First Monday of the month 1pm-4pm 
Third Monday of the month 8am-12pm 

Please Contact your primary care provider or Sheridan County Health Complex to schedule a referral. 

It is time to come together as a 
community for our Annual Health 
Fair! As in years past, Sheridan 
County Public Health, K-State 
Research and Extension Office, and 
the Sheridan County EMS have 
worked diligently to make this year’s 
fair better than ever! Our main goal 
during planning was to think of new 
and exciting ways that there will be 
something for everyone. There will 
be many booths set up from local 
vendors as well as businesses 
outside of Sheridan County. We 
have invited people from all around. 
Each and every one of them are 
looking forward to sharing their 
information with you on topics they 
think you will find interesting and 
beneficial. 

Sheridan County Health Fair 
 

To All Our Healthcare and Fitness Friends and Family: 

Saturday, October 15 

7:00am-12:00pm 

Hoxie Grade  

School Gym 

*****Attention Kids***** 
New this year!!! 

 

SD Co. Fire Department 
 Stop, Drop, and Roll Matt 

 

Bounce House 
 

And Much More!! 

On Site Insurance Navigator for Hoxie Medical Clinic, FQHC 

-Sarah Russell, Community Resources/Certified Navigator 

 Do you need health 
insurance? Do you 
struggle to pay your 
monthly premium every 
month? Hoxie Medical 
Clinic has a Certified 
Navigator who can assist 
in completing an 
application for insurance 
on the Health Insurance 
Marketplace. Navigators 
are trained to assist you 
with the online application 
and help compare plans to  

find the best one for you. 
The Health Insurance 
Marketplace is the online 
portal where private 
companies sell affordable 
insurance plans. In 
Kansas, you can access 
the Marketplace by visiting 
healthcare.gov. When you 
buy health insurance 
through the Marketplace, 
you may be able to use an 
Advanced Premium Tax 
Credit to lower your  

monthly cost. The amount 
of tax credit you qualify for 
will depend on your 
household size and 
income. Open enrollment 
for 2017 coverage begins 
Nov. 1, 2016. This 
assistance is free and 
open to everyone 
regardless if you’re a 
patient of Hoxie Medical 
Clinic. If you would like to 
see if there is an insurance 
plan on the Marketplace  

that could work for you or 
to conduct outreach 
presentations for your 
organization to further 
outline the process of 
obtaining insurance 
through the Marketplace 
please call the clinic to 
schedule an appointment 
with Sara Russell, our 
Certified Navigator at 785-
675-3018 ext. 142. 

Lab Tests and Prices 
7 am to 10 am ONLY 

Must fast 12 hours before blood draws  
(may have all the water you want) 

 
Wellness Profile   $25 
 CMP, CBC, Lipid Profile 
Diabetic Health   $10 
 A1C 
Thyroid Health   $15 
 TSH, Free T4 
Men’s Health    $15 
 PSA, Testosterone 
Anemia Panel    $35 

B12, Ferritin, Folate, Iron, Transferrin 
Vitamin D    $35 
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Hoxie Medical Clinic 

is a proud 

VA Choice Provider 

  
 
 
  

Hoxie Medical Clinic, FQHC 
 

YOU COULD QUALIFY FOR FREE 

MAMMOGRAMS AND PAP TESTING IF: 
 

-You are 40-60 years old or under 40 with breast or cervical health 

concerns 

-You do not have health insurance or catastrophic insurance 

-You have this much family income or less: 

 

Household 
size 

Annual 
Maximum 

Monthly 
Maximum 

1 $28,725 $2,394 

2 $38,775 $3,231 

3 $48,825 $4,069 

4 $58,875 $4,906 

5 $68,925 $5,744 

6 $78,975 $6,581 

7 $89,025 $7,419 

8 $99,075 $8,256 
 

Contact Whitney Zerr 
Hoxie Medical Clinic, FQHC 
Health Care from the Heart 

826 18
th

 Street, Suite A 
Hoxie, KS 67740 

785-675-3018 Fax 785-675-2306 
 

 
 

Hours of Operation 
 

Walk-ins:  

M-F 7-8:30 am 
 

By appointment: 

M-F 10-4:30 pm 
 

Call: 
785-675-3018 to 

schedule an 

appointment 

Hoxie Medical Clinic Celebrated Community Health Center Week 
-Pam Popp Clinic Manager 

Across our Nation, over 19 
million Americans look to 
community health centers for 
medical checkups, education, 
advice, and critical services 
that keep them healthy. 
Throughout National Health 
Center Week, we recommit to 
supporting this vital resource 
for underserved communities, 
and we recognize the critical 
role community health centers 
play in our health-care 
system. Every day, men, 
women, and children find help 
at community health centers. 
These centers lead the way in 
providing high-quality services 

at an affordable cost, while 
lifting up the quality of life for 
their patients. We see the 
results among Medicaid 
beneficiaries -- those 
receiving care from a health 
center are less likely to be 
unnecessarily hospitalized or 
visit an emergency room. We 
also see the effects in rural 
areas with community health 
centers, where hospitals see 
fewer uninsured emergency 
room visits. The Hoxie 
Medical Clinic was awarded 
the status of Community 
Health Center by HRSA in 
May of 2015. This is the only 

Federally Qualified Health 
Center in northwest Kansas.  
This clinic now provides a 
sliding fee scale to all patients 
who qualify.  A Navigator and 
Case Manager is also available 
to assist patients in enrolling in 
insurance and applying for 
KanCare.  Over fifty years ago 
the Community Health Center 
project was born in this nation.  
There were only two health 
centers in the beginning and 
now there are 1278 health 
centers and 22,000,000 
patients are being served by 
these centers.  The Hoxie 
Medical Clinic celebrated the 

week of August 8 through 
August 12, 2016, with some 
special activities for the staff 
and the community.  A balloon 
lift off was held on Monday with 
refreshments in the hospital 
lobby, Tuesday the clinic had a 
booth at the pool with free 
water, Wednesday the clinic 
offered free skin checks at the 
clinic and Friday the clinic  
sponsored a food drive for the 
community food bank at 
Joslyn’s.  We hope you were 
able to participate in some of 
these activities. 
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Sheridan County Hospital Excited About New Equipment 
- Hannah Schoendaler, RN- Hospital CNO 

The last few months at 
Sheridan County Health 
Complex have been ones of 
much gratitude from our staff 
to the members of our 
community.  It was through 
the help of fundraisers, 
patient/family donations, and 
grant funding that we were 
able to purchase new 
equipment and replace the 
outdated equipment to better 
serve our patients.  We 
continue to maintain our goal 
of providing quality care 
close to home, and each day, 
we take that mission to a 
new level.  We hope to 
continue advancing in our 
improved equipment and 
advanced services available 
at SCHC. We would like to 
thank the Sheridan County  

Community Foundation, 
Hansen Foundation, and all 
of the individuals who 
attended our Annual Fall 
Ball in 2015.  With the help 
of each party, we were able 
to purchase a Progressa 
ICU bed for our patients at 
SCHC.  This bed features a 
rotation, percussion, scale, 
and low air loss mattress.  
With these components, 
our bed bound patients, 
pulmonology patients, and 
end of life patients can 
receive a higher quality of 
care.  It assists with turning 
our patients who are not 
able to get out of bed, 
weigh our patients without 
having to wake them, 
percuss their back to help 
them clear their lungs, 

best way possible. Finally, 
with the help of the SCHC 
Auxiliary, the acute care unit 
of SCHC was able to 
purchase a new sit to stand 
lift.  Our unit had never 
owned a lift, but saw it as a 
true need with our higher 
acuity patients.  We are 
using this lift for a wide 
range of patients to provide 
a safer way of mobility.  This 
lift will provide better 
experiences for our patients 
in that they can move 
around with more ease, and 
will prevent staff injuries.  
We appreciate the support 
our Auxiliary at SCHC 
provides us! 
 
 
 
 

and air mattresses to 
prevent skin breakdown.  
We were using a third party 
vendor and have been able 
to keep all of these services 
within SCHC with the 
purchase of this bed.  
Secondly, thank you to the 
participants of our Annual 
Golf Tournament.  Through 
your support, we were able 
to replace three older style 
IV pumps with new ones 
that feature newer 
technology and safety 
prompts.  Now all of our IV 
pumps are the same model 
which decreases the 
likelihood of medication 
errors.  We are fortunate to 
have a community as 
supportive as ours and we 
hope to serve you in the 

New Program Offers Discounts on Prescription Drugs 
-Leisha Jones PharmD 

The pharmacy department 
has diligently been 
working on starting a 340B 
drug pricing program. This 
program provides 
discounts on outpatient 
prescription drugs to 
certain health care 
providers like critical 

access hospitals and 
community health centers 
that serve large numbers 
of low income and 
uninsured patients. It is 
very important because it 
allows us, Sheridan 
County Hospital and the 
Hoxie Medical Clinic, to 

offer more comprehensive 
patient services to 
vulnerable populations and 
helps make necessary 
medications affordable for 
eligible patients. This 
federal program helps us 
stretch limited federal 
resources to expand 

access to care for our 
community. For anyone 
without prescription drug 
coverage or anyone 
struggling to afford their 
medication copayments, 
contact us to see if we can 
help! 

 

Purchase of New Ultrasound Machine Makes Exams More Readily Available  

-Josie Thompson BSRT (R) (M) (BD) 

 Sheridan County Health 
Complex is pleased to 
announce their purchase of a 
new Phillips EPIQ 5G 
Ultrasound machine. A 
generous grant from the 
Dane G. Hansen Foundation 
of $98,000 was awarded to 
the facility for the purchase of 
the machine.  Currently 
SCHC requires the use of a 
mobile ultrasound service 
from Hays Med that comes to 
Hoxie only two days a week,  

severely limiting scheduling 
availability and has become 
a costly burden for the 
hospital.  With this new 
advancement SCHC will be 
able to offer extensive 
services locally and 
punctually during the week 
decreasing the need to 
send patients to 
surrounding hospitals for 
urgent exams.  Previously, 
Computed Tomography 
scans are ordered as  
 

March. Sheridan County 
Health Complex would like 
to extend their most heartfelt 
gratitude to the Dane G. 
Hansen Foundation for their 
generosity and support 
toward the facility’s new 
ultrasound machine and 
their help in improving the 
quality of care provided to 
the community.   
 

screening tools which uses 
radiation but now with the 
utilization of ultrasound, 
scans can be performed 
while eliminating radiation 
exposure, which 
is especially important for 
pediatric patients.  The unit 
will be equipped with 
technology capable of 
communicating with the 
new electronic health 
record application the 
facility implemented in  
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Shop AmazonSmile.com  
-Jodi Weimer, Materials Manager/Purchasing Agent 

 Everyone loves to shop, 

right?  Learn how to help 

SCHC by choosing that 

facility as your “favorite” 

charitable organization” and 

0.05% of your purchases 

providing they are amazon 

smile will be donated back to 

SCHC.  You simply go to 

www.amazon.com and log in.  

If you’re new to Amazon, you 

will first need to set up an 

account. After you’ve logged 

in, you will need to type in 

“amazon smile in all 

departments” in the search 

box and then click on the 

magnifying glass to the right 

or simply hit enter.  An 

elongated box will appear 

below the search box that 

says “amazon smile”.  There 

will be 3 options highlighted 

in blue:  “About 

AmazonSmile, Change 

Charitable Organization, and 

Shop Now.”  I recommend 

clicking on the “About 

AmazonSmile” option first so 

you can get an idea of how it 

works and read through the 

FAQs.  After you have read 

about Amazon Smile, click on 

“Change Charitable 

Organization”.  This screen 

will allow you to click on the 

blue highlighted wording in 

option #1, to take you to your 

www.smile.amazon.com 

account.  You shouldn’t have 

to re-log in, but if you do, your 

log in information will the 

same as your existing 

Amazon account.  This is 

where you will be allowed to 

search for “Sheridan County 

Hospital” as your charitable 

organization in which you 

want the donation to go to (be 

sure to type Sheridan County 

Hospital and NOT Sheridan 

County Health Complex).   

There will be a few different 

Sheridan County Hospital 

options that show up, be sure 

to click on the one in Hoxie, 

KS.  Once all of the above 

steps are completed, you will 

be ready to shop.  If you have 

any trouble getting signed up 

for www.smile.amazon.com, 

please don’t hesitate to call 

my direct number at 785-677-

4145 and I will do my best to 

answer any questions or 

assist you in any way. Happy 

shopping!  
 

 

Save the 

Date 
 

Health Fair 
October 15

th
 

Hoxie Grade 
School 

 
4th Annual 

Fall Ball 
November 5

th
 

Hoxie Elks 
 

Active Shooter/Aggressive Person Employee Training 
-Sydnee Beydler, RN – Emergency Preparedness Coordinator 

 

 

Trooper Tod Hileman of the 

Kansas Highway Patrol was 

recently the instructor of an 

Active Shooter/Aggressive 

Person training held for all 

staff at Sheridan County 

Health Complex. Healthcare 

facilities provide a unique set 

of challenges that must 

accounted for. No one can 

ever be fully prepared for an 

incident like an active 

shooter or a person who 

intends harm to others, but 

the first step is begin to think 

about what the best course 

of action is to maximize the 

protection of life. During an 

active shooter situation, the 

natural human reaction is to  

be startled, feel fear and 
anxiety, and even experience 
initial disbelief. Training 
provides the means to regain 
your composure, recall at 
least some of what you have 
learned, and commit to 
action.  
No one wants to think that 
something like that could ever 
happen in our small 
community, but we are 
committed to our patients, 
residents, visitors, and staff to 
be as prepared as we can be. 
This training is a step toward 
providing employees with the 
confidence to act should an 
emergency situation like this 
arise. 
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  Sheridan County Health Complex has a new CFO 

-Brad Weese, Editor for The Sheridan Sentinel 

Since April 11
th
, Michael 

O’Dell has been the Chief 
Financial Officer (CFO) at 
the Sheridan County 
Health Complex in Hoxie. 
Mike moved to Kansas 
from his Broomfield, 
Colorado home. He and 
his wife Loretta have been 
married for 18 years. Mrs. 
O’Dell will be looking to 
move to Hoxie, once the 
plans are final to build a 
home in the Sheridan 
County area. Mike has one 
daughter in Junction City 
and whose husband is 
stationed at Ft. Riley.  
Mike enjoys being closer 
to his daughter and 
grandchildren. 
O’Dell previously held a 
controller position at the 
Mental Health Center of 
Boulder County for three 
years before relocating to 
Hoxie. He worked for six 

years at St. Anthony’s 
Hospital System, where he 
was the assistant 
controller for two hospitals 
and 26 clinics.  Mike is 
also a licensed CPA in 
Colorado which he still 
uses performing volunteer 
work is a Certified Internal 
Auditor (CIA) and has 
previously been a 
Medicaid auditor.  Mike 
attended Morrison 
University in Reno, 
Nevada graduating with a 
BA degree in Accounting. 
After that, O’Dell earned 
his Master’s in Taxation at 
the University of Denver, 
Sturm College of Law and 
Daniels College of 
Business.  He has about 
17 years of experience in 
accounting, audit and 
taxation with the majority 
in faith based hospitals 
and governmental 
healthcare organizations. 
Earlier this year Mike 
received a Master 
Certificate in Executive 
Leadership from the 
University of Notre Dame 
and is currently attending 
Keller Graduate School of 
Management to earn his 
MBA with a concentration 
in Accounting.  
“When I was interviewing  

 

New Appliances for Activities Department 
-Christine Davis, Activities Director 

 The Long Term Care 
Activities Department 
would like to say a huge 
thank you to the Hospital 
Auxiliary for the generous 
purchase of a new 
ceramic top range and 
microwave. With these 
new items the activities 
department will be able to  

do more baking and 
cooking with the residents. 
On October 1

st
, Christine 

Davis started as the 
Director of Activities. 
Christine is originally from 
Texas and now lives in 
Park with her husband. 
In February, Christine was 
able to add Katie Kuntz  

and Leslie Storer  to her 
team. Katie is originally 
from Quinter and now 
lives in Gove with her 
fiancé. Leslie is originally 
from Oberlin and now 
lives south of Selden with 
her husband and their 
children.  
The new staff in the 

Activities Department 
looks forward to new and 
exciting things this year 
and invites you to stop by 
and say “Hello” if you are 
in the facility.  

 

in Hoxie, I felt I could pass 
on my experiences to the 
hospital and also do God’s 
will.” Mike also mentioned 
another thing he is very 
involved with outside his 
job is being a part of the 
Connect Group, which is 
based through the 
Lutheran Church. As part 
of this group, Mike is 
developing a digital 
platform that is designed 
for people that want to 
learn about Christ but are 
unable to attend a physical 
building. O’Dell mentioned 
that the lessons from the 
Connect Group are tied 
back to the weekly 
sermons. In his spare time 
he enjoys hiking and also 
likes to watch motorcycle 
racing. Mike also finds 
time to serve on the Board 
of Directors at the Risen 
Savior Lutheran Church 
outside of Denver. With his 
board work activities, Mike 
skypes in on the Tuesday 
board meetings. “I am very 
involved in the church and 
it’s ministries. O’Dell 
commented that he sees a 
lot of similarities with his 
involved ministries to the 
type of work he does in 
patient care. Mike said he 
is very passionate to the  

 

residents and patients and 
being involved with church 
and ministry helps him with 
his job. 
Some of Mike’s everyday 
job duties are monitoring 
the financials, expenses 
and revenues of the 
complex including the clinic, 
hospital, assisted living and 
long term care.  It was 
mentioned by O’Dell that 
one of his most favorite 
things about the job at this 
time is being able to work 
on some new federal grants 
that will help benefit the 
complex. Mike also had 
some nice things to say 
about his new community: 
“Being new to Hoxie I find 
the people here have a lot 
of integrity and I appreciate 
that.” It was mentioned by 
O’Dell that one of his most 
favorite things about the job 
at this time is being able to 
work on some new federal 
grants that will help benefit 
the complex. “I have a lot to 
share for this facility”. I have 
been in the medical scene 
for a long time. Mike feels 
his experience will help 
benefit the SCHC in the 
future as well. “There will be 
more expanded healthcare 
opportunities with better 
access to healthcare for the 
community.”      
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New Cardiologist, General Surgeon Added to SCHC Specialty Staff 
- Hannah Schoendaler, RN- Hospital CNO 

Sheridan County Health 
Complex has begun 
expanding services to meet 
the needs of our community 
and provide treatment close 
to home!  We are excited to 
announce the addition of 
another general surgeon 
and cardiologist to our 
specialty staff.   
Beginning October of 2016, 
we will be welcoming Dr. 
Gabel, General Surgeon, 
from Citizens Medical 
Center in Colby to SCHC 
twice a month.  Dr. Gabel 
will be performing consults, 
colonoscopies, and EGD’s.  
Kelly Gabel, D.O., General 
Surgeon,  received his 
Doctor of Osteopathy (DO) 
from Kansas City University 
of Medicine and 
Biosciences and completed 
his residency in General  

Surgery at Botsford 
Hospital, Farmington Hills, 
MI. Dr. Kelly Gabel is 
originally from St. Francis. 
“I saw the needs in 
northwest Kansas while 
growing up in Cheyenne 
County. It was always my 
goal to return and provide 
what I knew we needed. 
Coming to Colby seemed 
to fall into place, and when 
we considered all aspects, 
it became an easy 
decision,” he said. Dr. Kelly 
is married to Dr. Sarah and 
they have three children, 
Elijah, Aleha and Korin. He 
enjoys wrestling, guitar, 
golf and hunting. He is 
dedicated to his family and 
faith and is a proud native 
of northwest Kansas. We 
are excited for the 
expertise he will bring to 
our community, and look 
forward to working with him 
and his staff.  He will see 
patients in Hoxie on the 
first Monday of the month 
from 1pm-4pm and the 
third Monday of the month 
from 8am-12pm.  For a 
referral please consult your 
primary care provider.  
 

Beginning in September of 
2016, Dr. Richard 
Markiewicz will see 
patients as an 
Interventional cardiologist 
and endovascular 
specialist. Dr. Markiewicz 
is a board-certified 
interventional cardiologist 
and endovascular 
specialist.  His areas of 
specialty include coronary 
stents, orbital and laser 
artherectomy (plaque 
removal) and general 
cardiology. He attended 
Southern Illinois University 
School of Medicine in 
Springfield, Illinois, 
Residency and the 
University of Arizona, 
Tucson, Arizona, his 
fellowship in interventional 
cardiology at East Carolina 
University, Greenville, 
 

North Carolina, and his 
cardiology fellowship at Mid-
America Heart Institute, 
Kansas City , Missouri.  He is 
Board certified by the 
American Board of Internal 
Medicine-Interventional 
cardiology and cardiovascular 
disease, American Board of 
Vascular Medicine-
Endovascular treatment, 
American Registry of 
Diagnostic Medical 
Sonography-Physician 
vascular interpretation, and 
Certification Board of nuclear 
cardiology-Nuclear 
cardiology. Dr. Markiewicz 
relocated to North Platte from 
Kearney with his wife, JoAnna 
(who grew up in Ogallala) and 
their 2 young children, Rowan 
and Alex.  He is an avid 
runner and enjoys traveling 
and fitness. 
To schedule an appointment 
with him, please contact your 
primary care provider, Great 
Plains Heart and Vascular 
Center: 308.696.8577, or 
Sheridan County Health 
Complex: 785-675-3281. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Long Term Care Purchases New Equipment 
- Misty Stewart RN-LTC CNO 

Over the last year our Long Term 
Care department has been looking 
into the equipment that needs 
updated. We were in need of new 
wheelchairs of various sizes to 
accommodate our residents. In 
June of this year our Long Term 
Care was able to order six new 
wheelchairs with the gracious help 
from our Hospital Auxiliary. Our 
new wheelchairs range in sizes 
from 18 inches wide to 20 inches 
wide by 18 inches deep. With 
these size differences we are able 
to accommodate to our resident’s 
wheelchair needs more 
appropriately. Previously both 

Acute Care and Long Term 
departments were sharing the sit 
to stand lifts when patients were in 
need of mechanical lift assistance. 
In August we purchased three new 
mechanical sit to stand lifts with 
half of the cost of the lifts being 
provided by the Hospital Auxiliary. 
One of the mechanical lifts will be 
housed in Acute Care and two of 
the lifts will be in Long Term Care. 
We would like to give a big thanks 
to our Hospital Auxiliary for helping 
us provide the best care to our 
resident’s and patient’s. We 
sincerely appreciate your support! 
 

Members of the SCHC Auxiliary with the new 
wheelchairs purchased for LTC 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiStpK7rezOAhVG6CYKHcjfAbUQjRwIBw&url=http://www.midwestcardiodoctor.com/&psig=AFQjCNEey__eSaKxFHnkZpuvJnpKor6H8w&ust=1472756988241812
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Hospital Meets All Requirements for EHR Incentive Program 
- Christy Pemberton, RN-IT 

"The American Recovery 
and Reinvestment Act of 
2009 (ARRA) (Pub.L. 111–
5) were enacted on 
February 17, 2009. Title IV 
of Division B of ARRA 
amends Titles XVIII and 
XIX of the Social Security 
Act (the Act) by establishing 
incentive payments to 
eligible professionals (EPs), 
eligible hospitals, and 
critical access hospitals 
CAHs), and Medicare 
Advantage Organizations to 
promote  

the adoption and 
meaningful use of 
interoperable health 
information technology 
(HIT) and qualified 
electronic health records 
(EHRs). These incentive 
payments are part of a 
broader effort under the 
HITECH Act to accelerate 
the adoption of HIT and 
utilization of qualified 
EHRs." (www.cms.gov) for 
reporting year 2015, 
Sheridan County Hospital  
 

was able to meet all 
Meaningful Use 
requirements set by CMS 
and The American 
Recovery and 
Reinvestment Act of 2009.  
There were 9 total 
requirements that were met 
using our Electronic Health 
Record for Stage 2 of 
Meaningful Use. With the 
upcoming changes coming 
with Stage 3 of Meaningful 
Use and the program 
requiring more and more  

specified criteria. The 
hospital was able to  
purchase a brand new EHR 
that will assist us in 
continuing to meet the 
upcoming requirements. 
Money received from the 
EHR Incentive Program for 
meeting the requirements in 
2015 helped pay for the 
EHR system. Sheridan 
County Hospital went live 
with the new Evident 
software on March 1

st
, 

2016.  
 
 
 
 

What is Frozen Shoulder (Adhesive Capsulitis)? 
-Shelly Eberle, PTA 
 
Often called a stiff or “frozen 
shoulder,” adhesive capsulitis 
occurs in about 2% to 5% of 
the general population.  If 
affects women more than 
men and typically occurs in 
people who are over the age 
of 45. Of the people who 
have had adhesive capsulitis 
in one shoulder, 20% to 30% 
will get it in the other 
shoulder. Adhesive capsulitis 
is the stiffening of the 
shoulder due to scar tissue, 
which results in painful 
movement and loss of 
motion.  The actual cause of 
adhesive capsulitis is a 
matter for debate.  Some 
believe it is caused by 
inflammation, such as when 
the liming of a joint becomes 
inflamed (synovitis), or by 
autoimmune reactions, where 
the body attacks against its 
own substances and tissues. 
Other possible causes 
include: 
• Reactions after an injury or 
surgery 
• Pain from other conditions-
such as arthritis, a rotator cuff 
tear, bursitis, or tendonitis-
that cause you to stop 
moving your shoulder 
• Immobilization of your arm, 
 

such as in a sling, after 
surgery or fracture  
Often, there is no known 
reason why adhesive 
capsulitis starts. Most people 
with adhesive capsulitis have 
worsening pain and then a 
loss of range of motion.  
Adhesive capsulitis can be 
broken down into 4 stages: 
STAGE 1 - “PRE-
FREEZING” 
During this stage it may be 
difficult to identify your 
problem as adhesive 
capsulitis.  You have had 
symptoms for 1 to 3 months, 
and they are getting worse.  
There is pain with active 
movement and passive 
motion (movements that are 
done for you).  The shoulder 
usually aches when you 
aren't using it and pain 
becomes sharp with 
movement.  You will have a 
mild reduction in motion 
during this period, and you 
will protect the shoulder by 
using it less.  You will have 
pain during the day and at 
night. 
STAGE 2-”FREEZING” 
By this stage you have had 
symptoms for 3 to 9 months, 
most likely with a progressive  

 loss of shoulder movement 
and an increase in pain 
(especially at night).  The 
shoulder still has some range 
of motion, but this is limited 
by both pain and stiffness.  
STAGE 3 - “FROZEN” 
Your symptoms have 
persisted for 9 to 14 months 
and you have greatly 
decreased range of shoulder 
motion. During the early part 
of this stage there is still a 
substantial amount of pain. 
Toward the end of this stage 
your pain usually decreases. 
The pain occurs when you 
move your shoulder as for as 
you can move it.  
STAGE 4 - “THAWING” 
You have had symptoms for 
12 to 15 months and there is 
a big decrease in pain .  You 
still have limited range of 
motion, but your ability to 
complete your daily activities 
is improving.  
 
Often, physical therapists 
don’t see patients with 
adhesive capsulitis until they 
are well into the freezing 
phase or early in the frozen 
phase.  Your physical 
therapist will perform a 
thorough evaluation, 

including a health history to 
rule out other diagnoses.  
Your therapist will look for a 
specific pattern in your 
decreased range of motion. 
They will consider other 
conditions that are associated 
with adhesive capsulitis such 
as-diabetes, thyroid 
disorders, and autoimmune 
disorders.  Your therapist's 
overall goal is to restore your 
movement so that you can 
perform your daily activities.  
You will have an exercise 
program tailored to your 
needs.  Modalities such as 
heat, ultrasound, and ice may 
be used to help decrease 
pain. In some cases you may 
be referred for an injection of 
anti-inflammatory and pain 
relieving medication into the 
joint space. The cause of 
adhesive capsulitis is 
debatable with no definite 
cause, so there is no known 
prevention.  The onset is 
usually gradual, with the 
disease process needing to 
“run its course”.  Recognizing 
your symptoms and seeking 
help from a physical therapist 
will help shorten your 
recovery time. 
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Hand hygiene is the #1 
effort everyone can do to 
prevent the spread of illness 
causing germs & bacteria. 
The employees at SCHC 
are committed to protecting 
your health by performing 
appropriate hand hygiene, 
and are participating in the 
“Clean Hands Count 
Campaign” provided by the 
CDC. The areas around the 
fingertips, the thumbs, and 
between your fingers are 
often missed when washing 
your hands or applying 
hand sanitizer. It is 
important to focus on these 
areas when performing  

Clean Hands Count! 
-Sydnee Beydler, RN-Infection Prevention 

hand hygiene! Alcohol-
based hand sanitizer does 
not cause antibiotic 
resistance. 
Alcohol-based hand 
sanitizers kill germs 
quickly and in a different 
way than antibiotics. There 
is no chance for the germs 
to adapt or develop 
resistance. The amount of 
product you use matters. 
You must use enough 
alcohol-based hand 
sanitizer to cover all 
surfaces of your hands. 
Rub your hands together 
until they are dry. Your 
hands should  
 

stay wet for around 20 
seconds if you used the 
right amount. You should 
clean your own hands and 
ask everyone around you to 
do the same. If you are in 
doubt that your healthcare 
provider performed hand 
hygiene it’s ok to ask. You 
can say, “I didn’t see you 
clean your hands when you 
came in, would you mind 
cleaning them again before 
you examine me?” We can 
all use a reminder 
occasionally. If you are a 
patient, it is important that 
your family or visitors clean 
their hands as well. It’s 

okay to ask them to clean their 
hands. It could protect YOU 
as well as THEM!  
 
 

When to clean your hands: 

¶ Upon entering or exiting a 
hospital room 

¶ After touching bed rails, 
beside tables, remote 
controls, or phone 

¶ After touching doorknobs 

¶ After blowing your nose, 
coughing, or sneezing 

¶ After using the restroom 
(Use soap and water) 

¶ Before eating (Use soap 
and water if available) 

 

www.cdc.gov/HandHygiene 

 

 
SCHC Introduces Opportunity to Become a Patient or Family Advisor 
-Hannah Schoendaler, RN-Hospital CNO 

When you or your family 

member was in the hospital, 

were there things that could 

have been better? Do you 

have ideas on how to make 

sure other patients and 

families get the best care 

possible? If yes, then this 

may be the job for you! 

Patient and family advisors 

give SCHC feedback and 

ideas from the patient’s 

perspective to help improve 

the quality of care provided. 

They provide a voice that 

represents all patients and 

families of patients who 

receive care at Sheridan 

County Health Complex 

(SCHC) and partner with 

hospital staff to help 

 

improve the quality of 
SCHC’s care for all patients 
and family members. No 
special qualifications are 
required to become an 
advisor our only request is 
you, or a family member, 
received care at SCHC in 
the last five years.  What’s 
most important is your 
experience as a patient or 
family member. SCHC will 
provide you with any 
training you may need. 
Advisors help by talking 
about their health care 
experiences with clinicians, 
staff, and other patients. 
The advisory council meets 
regularly to discuss and 
plan improvements for 
hospital quality.  Members 
include patients, family 
members and hospital staff.   
 
 
 

things could have been 

handled differently you will 

collaborate with people who 

may be different than you so 

you must be able to listen to 

and think about what others 

say, even when you 

disagree. Bringing a positive 

attitude to discussions is vital 

to the success of this 

program as well as keep any 

information you may hear as 

an advisor private and 

confidential. If you are 

interested or want additional 

information about becoming 

an advisor contact Renee 

Mader or Hannah 

Schoendaler at 785-675-

3281. 

 

You will help work on short-

term projects, like planning 

and designing new patient 

rooms. Being an SCHC 

Patient and Family Advisor 

may be a good match with 

your skills and experiences 

if you can speak up and 

share suggestions and 

potential solutions to help 

improve hospital care for all.  

Also by sharing your 

experiences as a patient or 

family member, being 

mindful and forward thinking 

beyond your own personal 

experiences and talking 

about both positive and 

negative care experiences. 

By sharing your thoughts on 

what went well and how 
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Services offered by Sheridan 
County Health Complex 

 
RADIOLOGY 

-X-ray 
-Computed Tomography (CT) 

-Ultrasound 
-Bone Density (DEXA) 

-Magnetic Resonance Imaging (MRI) 
-Nuclear Medicine 
-Mammography 

 

LABORATORY 
- 
 

HIGH PLAINS MENTAL HEALTH 
 

CARDIOLOGY 
-Dr. Payonitis-Alain Efstratiou 

-Dr. Richard Markiewicz 
 

GENERAL SURGERY 
-Dr. Charles Schultz 

-Dr. Kelly Gabel 
 

FEDERALLY QUALIFIED HEALTH CLINIC 
-Dr. Victor Nemechek, MD 
-Amanda Volchko, PA-C 
-Kerri Schippers, APRN 

-Insurance Navigator: Sara Russell 
 

SHERIDAN COUNTY HEALTH COACH 
-Vicki Wark 

SCHC currently employs nearly 130 people 
from across the county, bringing more than $4.3 
million in salaries into the local economy every 
year. The health complex also returns more 
than $190,000 in charity care and bad debt 
coverage back to the county annually.  Updating 
our medical facilities preserves this important 
economic engine for our community, and can 
help attract and maintain business and industry 
attract and retain retirees and new families and 
create jobs.  Local health care services benefit 
everyone in the county, bolstering retail sales, 
supporting our schools, and keeping our 
residents closer to their homes for health care. 

How Does SCHC Benefit the County? 

Sheridan County Health Complex has been training its staff 
members so that we are better prepared to serve the 
community if a chemical emergency occurs. The Sheridan 
County Hospital staff recently completed a HAZWOPER 
(Hazardous Waste Operations and Emergency Response) 
training course so that we are prepared to decontaminate 
and treat any contaminated victims while still protecting the 
health and safety of the workers. Tami Wood, Regional 
Hospital Coordinator, presented the training through a 
combination of classroom instruction and hands on practice 
with the facility’s decontamination tents and protective suits.  
A chemical contamination poses a threat to the victim, 
responding agencies, and the healthcare workers who will 
treat the victim. The following are things that can help 
reduce the risk: 
 

¶ If you or anyone near you is ever the victim of a chemical 
incident call 911 immediately. Ensure that you tell the 
dispatcher that there has been a chemical incident and what 
kind of chemical is involved (if you know) so that the 
responding agencies and hospital can be prepared.  

 

¶ If a chemical incident has occurred, and you plan to report 
directly to the hospital yourself, you should call ahead to the 
hospital (or to 911 so they can call the hospital on your 
behalf) with the details of the incident. Report to the ER 
entrance and let someone know prior to entering the 
building what has occurred so that you can be appropriately 
decontaminated. This is for both the health and safety of 
you and of those who will be caring for you.  

 

¶ If you are the witness to a motor-vehicle accident where a 
chemical is potentially involved. Do NOT approach the 
vehicle. Call 911 and give them as much information as you 
can about any logos, signs, or placards that are visible.  

 

HAZWOPPER Training for Employees 
-Sydnee Beydler RN-Emergency Preparedness Coordinator 

 

Employees Pictured: Mike Foster, RN, Shannon Herl, 
RN, Jodi Weimer, Materials Manager, Lisa Rall, LPN 
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SCHC New Hires 
 

 

  

Job Openings at SCHC 

 
 

 

Shannon Herl 
Acute RN 

Nicole Richter 
Dietary Aide

 

 Shannon Ewers 

Clinic Receptionist Shannon Herl 

Acute RN 

Shannon Ewers 
Clinic Receptionist

 

 Shannon Herl 

Acute RN 

Nicole Brocklehurst 
Dietary Aide 

Michelle Hall 
Acute CNA 

Larissa Bieker 
Charge Entry/Receptionist 

Kaci Moellering 
LTC CNA 

Karen Luvender 
Acute RN 

Karen Lindenman 
LTC RN 

Kendra Dettmann 
LTC CNA 

Jennifer Dowell 
Pharmacy Tech 

Heather McFann 
LTC LPN 

Gilbert Abuan 
Lab Med Tech 

Don Farr 
LTC CNA 

Brandi Stevenson 
LTC CNA 

Brandon Hall 
Housekeeping 

Brodrick Cross 
Dietary Aide 

Annie Staats 
Acute RN 

Sarah Zahradka 
Dietary Aide 

Collette Morris 
Acute RN 

 

¶ Full -Time Day Shift CNA (LTC)  

¶ Full -Time Day Shift Nurse (LTC)  

¶ Part -Time Day Shift Nurse (LTC)  

¶ Part -Time Night Shift Nurse (LTC)  

¶ Full -Time Night Shift RN or LPN (Acute)  

¶ Part -Time Night Shift RN or LPN (Acute)  

¶ Full -Time Day Shift CNA (Acute)  

¶ Part -Time Night Shift CNA (Acute)  

¶ Full -Time Acute Nurse/Education Coordinator  

We offer a wonderful work environment, competitive wages, 

and an excellent benefit package including: 

 

¶ Health/Dental/Prescription/Vision Insurance 

¶ Life/AD&D/Short & Long Term Disability Insurance 

¶ On Site Wellness/Fitness Center 

¶ PTO/EIB Accrual 

¶ Pension Retirement 

¶ AFLAC Supplemental Benefits 

¶ Flexible Spending/Child Care Accounts 

 

Apply online at www.sheridancountyhospital.com or email resume and 

references to smoss@sheridan.hpmin.com.  

SCHC is an equal opportunity employer. 

http://www.sheridancountyhospital.com/
mailto:smoss@sheridan.hpmin.com


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“To excel at providing quality healthcare close to home.” 

 

Our Vision 

“Strengthening relationships by providing exceptional healthcare from the heart.” 

 

Our Mission 

Contact us: 
 

Sheridan County Health Complex 
 (785) 675-3281 

 
Hoxie Medical Clinic 

(785) 675-3018 
 

Selden Community Clinic 
(785) 386-4380 

 

www.sheridancountyhospital.com 
 
 

SHERIDAN COUNTY 
HEALTH COMPLEX 
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Hoxie, KS  67740 
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